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Strange End to the Year 
During this  time,  we had 

an  unusual  change  to  our 
personal lives. We took in a 
19 year old deaf lady who is 
stil l  in  high  school  for 
several  weeks  until  she 
went back to her family. It 
was  definitely  a  learning 
experience  and  something 
we wouldn’t do again. I 
can  understand  now  why 
it’s  typical  for  Pastors  to 
bring  people  into  their 
homes,  only  to  be  taken 
advantage of. We were very 
thankful  for  many  wise 
counse l s  we  rece ived 
during this time.      (Teaching Sunday School)

Fantastic Saturday
We brought some of our church family to a “Fantastic Saturday”, a 

deaf event hosted at a hearing church in New Jersey. It was nearly 
an all  day occasion with a lot  of  preaching involved,  the Gospel 
presented and many exhortations involved. No salvations occurred 
but many decisions were made. It was great catching up with deaf 
people from New Jersey and New York.

Thanksgiving fellowship
As we did last year, we had a Thanksgiving potluck and fellowship 

on the Sunday before Thanksgiving. It was very encouraging to see 
many of our church contributing to bringing food. The Saturday 
before, I smoked a whole turkey on my grill for several hours, and 
made homemade gravy from the smoked drippings. I reheated it 
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after church service, 
not a single piece of 
meat  was  left,  only 
bones! 

Young lady saved!
One of our folks led 

his  coworker  to  the 
Lord over the phone 
and  arranged  for  us 
to meet with her at a 
local coffee shop. Her name is Jasmine, in her early 20’s, we spoke 
with her, getting to know her and asking questions related to her 
salvation. She is clearly saved, she grew up in a Christian home but 
wanted to make a decision now. She came to church afterwards but 
pray for her to become faithful. 

(Youth Night)

Candlelight Service
Christmas Eve fell on a Sunday 

this  year  so  we  had  a  candlelight 
service.  I  preached  while  holding  a 
candle in one hand, using the candles 
as  an  illustration  on  how  when  we 
preach the Gospel to another, and that 
person becomes saved, the light of the 
Gospel is passed to them, and so on.

New Year’s Eve
Some of our people had no plans and would have  

to be alone as we entered the new year. We had a few 
people come over and they were very happy to not have 
to be alone during this  time.  We understand how the 
holidays can be the most depressing time of the year for 
some. We were happy to be there for them.

Prayer Requests
• For the deaf in Philadelphia to become saved and 

for their spiritual growth.

• For us to have wisdom in discipling them                             (Colleen teaching at the Ladies night)
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